Eccles Community Committee - 26th July, 2005


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

26th July, 2005

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Lancaster, Morris, Jane Murphy, Pooley 


and Sheehy

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association

L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association

K. Salesse - Clarendon Community Association

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists

M. Coyle - Monton Village Community Association

E. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents’ Association

J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


H. Williams - Park Residents’ Association


B. Carter - Member of the Public


M. Al Nomire } Yemeni Community Association  


K. Saleh 
}




E. Charnley
} Alma Street Residents’ Association




M. Charnley
}




A. Cranna - The Advertiser




C. Whitworth - Kendal House




J. Grundy - College Croft




W. Malas - The Avenue Residents’ Association




C. Sabinsky - Homestart Salford


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services 




A. Parkinson - Eccles Community Development Worker




J. Matthews - Community and Social Services




A. Devine - Urban Vision




J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police




B. Beckett - Community Justice Initiative

20.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Jolley, Mark Reeves (Eccles Area Co-ordinator), Ivor Williams (Remembrance Day/Poppy Appeal), David Yates (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Chris Kelsall (Salford Youth Service), Irene Pickworth, Anne Walters, Rabia Quereshi (Salford Community Network), Florence McCarthy, Debbie Kemp and John Fothergill.

21.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th May, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman .


With regard to Minute 8 (Adoption of Eccles Railway Station), Barbara Holmes reported that the “Friends of Eccles Railway Station” Group had now been established, and had held its first meeting.  

22.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that applications had been received from the following organisations for them to become members of the Committee, and to be represented by the persons respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Edna Hunt

	Clarendon Community Association
	Kate Salesse



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the applications for membership as detailed above.

23.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE - PEDESTRIANISED AREA

(Previous Minute 18 - 24th May, 2005)


Inspector Jill Gorse attended the meeting to advise Members that clarification had now been received, and the police would be introducing a programme to ensure the enforcement of the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre.  This programme would result in drivers, of all unauthorised vehicles entering the area, being served with a £40 fixed penalty notice.  She added that further clarification was being sought as to the status of Hackney Carriage vehicles entering the pedestrianised area.


Brian Carter said the non observance of the pedestrianised area, by unauthorised vehicles, had been a long standing issue, and thanked the police for their commitment to ensure that it was enforced from now on.


Jim Grundy commented that there may be value in making the signage of the pedestrianised area more visible, possibly by displaying restrictions on the road surface itself.


Councillor Alan Broughton commented that the recent improvements to the signage for the pedestrianised area had led to a significant reduction in the number of unauthorised vehicles entering it.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Jill Gorse be thanked for her update in relation to the enforcement of the Eccles Town Centre pedestrianised area, the contents of which were both welcomed and noted.




(2) THAT the Environment and Transport Sub-Group be requested to continue to monitor the situation with regard to the enforcement of the pedestrianised area, and draw any issues of concern to the Community Committee as appropriate.

24.
GREEN LANE POLICE STATION

Inspector Jill Gorse reported that as of 1st August, 2005, the enquiry counter at the Green Lane Police Station would no longer be operational, and all policing activities will be transferred to the new facility at Hardy Street.  She added that for the foreseeable future, a mobile station would be located on Morrison’s car park on Thursday afternoons, and the possibility of a permanent post being created in the Town Centre, was currently being investigated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

25.
MONTON ROAD, MONTON, SPEED MANAGEMENT MEASURES - FEEDBACK

(Previous Minute 69 - 26th April, 2005)


The Managing Director of Urban Vision Partnership Limited submitted a report indicating that on 26th April, 2005, a special meeting of the Community Committee had been held to provide the opportunity to give consideration to the proposed speed management measures to be introduced along Monton Road, Monton, which had been put forward following a review by the City Council’s Accident Investigation Unit.  At the meeting a number of issues and concerns were raised with regard to the proposals, all of which had been referred back to the Project Engineer for further consideration.  These proposals had now been reviewed, bearing in mind the issues raised by both the Community Committee, and other interested parties, and the proposed scheme amended accordingly, the key elements of which were as follows:-

· Measures for Clarendon Road incorporated into the scheme, either by means of a one-way system or traffic calming measures.

· Puffin crossing proposed on the section between Cavendish Road and Stafford Road.

· Anti skid and coloured surfaces to be in a contrast with road surface, but not usual red or green colour, used in other locations.

· Ellesmere Avenue narrowings removed from the scheme.

· Access to new development close to Monton Avenue, to be accounted for in scheme design.

· Extension of the scheme beyond the junction with Wellington Road to the junction with Clarendon Road, including a proposal for a mini roundabout at the junction of Albert Road, and the zebra crossing close to Clarendon Road to be placed on a raised plateau and converted to a puffin crossing.

· The mini roundabout at Wellington Road to be retained, however, speed cushions on Monton Road to be removed from the proposal so that there are only two, rather than three plateaus now proposed in Monton Village itself, to tie in with pelican crossings.

· Additional driver feedback signs to be located one in either direction on the stretch of Monton Road between Wellington Road and Stafford Road, in order to maintain low speeds.


Andy Devine also attended the meeting to provide an overview of the revised proposals, which he said attempted to include the majority of those elements raised by the Monton Village Community Association, Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association, Clarendon Road Residents’ Association and the Community Committee itself, but at the same time maintaining a scheme that was appropriate from a safety perspective.  


Councillor Alan Broughton, Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Kate Salesse and Maxine Coyle all thanked Andy, and the Accident Investigation Unit, for their willingness to listen to local residents and amend the proposals accordingly.


Bruce Thompson enquired as to when work on the proposals would commence.  Andy Devine replied that it was anticipated this would be in February/March, 2006.


Councillor Eddie Sheehy referred to the paving and street scene furniture in Monton Village, and asked when it was likely for this scheme to commence.  Andy Devine replied that this was a separate issue, unrelated to speed management measures, about which the Community Committee would be advised of proposals in due course.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and the information provided by Andy Devine be noted, and the members of the City Council’s Accident Investigation Unit be thanked for their willingness to co-operate with local residents, and amend the proposals for Monton Road accordingly.

26.
PRIMARY SECTOR RENEWAL ASSISTANCE POLICY

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

27.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE INITIATIVE 

The Committee received a presentation from Brendan Beckett with regard to the Salford Community Justice Initiative (CJI) which would commence in November, 2005, and would target “quality of life” crimes and anti-social behaviour in the Eccles, Winton and Barton Wards.  The presentation went on to advise Members, that as well as focusing on community aspects of sentences for offenders, the CJI would also consider how it could support local regeneration projects, and schemes that would divert young people away from crime.  In addition it would also have responsibility for applications for anti-social behaviour, and bring agencies closer together ensuring victims, witnesses and the community benefited from increased availability of information and help with accessing local services and was also advised that a key aspect of the initiative would be for offenders to face the consequences of their actions and make visible valuable reparations to the community.


Ron Sharpe asked whether the recruitment of Magistrates in Eccles and Salford as a whole still remained a problem.  Brendan Beckett replied that this was a separate area of concern, on which he intended to come back to the Committee at a future date.


Councillor Eddie Sheehy suggested that an emphasis should be made on encouraging young people to become Magistrates.  Dr. Wassim Malas said he welcomed the proposal, particularly in its approach to tackling the causes of crime, such as alcoholism.


Councillor David Lancaster said it needed to be stressed that any suggestions for work, to be undertaken by offenders as part of their punishment, could not be those which were already in receipt of mainstream funding.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Brendan Beckett be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation; and that support be given to the Community Justice Initiative.




(2) THAT further reports, providing regular feedback on the implementation of the Community Justice Initiative, be submitted to the Community Committee as appropriate.




(3) THAT Brendan Beckett be invited to attend a future meeting to provide an update on the current initiatives with regard to the recruitment of Magistrates.

28.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the Financial Position Statement 2005/06 in respect of the Devolved Budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group held on 15th and 23rd July, 2005, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	15TH JULY, 2005

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
Holy Cross Luncheon Club
	Towards purchase of fridge freezer
	£299
	Deferred pending submission of bank account details

	(ii)
Yemeni Community Association and Arab Cultural Society
	Towards running costs
	£22,920
	£3,300 approved

	(iii)
Eccles Neighbourhood Team
	Towards installation and removal of Christmas lights 2005
	£5,000
	£4,000 approved

	(iv)
The Big Deal
	Towards skip hire
	£98
	£98 approved

	(v)
Friends of Buile Hill
	Towards cost of staging an event
	£250
	Refused

	(vi)
Kidz Music Café 
	Towards running costs
	£440.50
	£440.50 approved

	(vii)
Westwood Park Community Association
	Towards the purchase of computer consumables 
	£211.94
	£211.94 approved

	(viii)
Salford Link Project
	Coach hire and volunteer costs
	£1,807
	Refused

	(ix)
Salford Resource - GRUMPY 
	Towards rent and running costs
	£3,404.76
	£1,000 approved

	(x)
Air Training Corps
	Towards purchase of computer and projector equipment
	£5,042
	Deferred pending clarification as to number of members from the Eccles area

	(xi)
Education and Leisure
	Towards cost of young people working to achieve Duke of Edinburgh Awards
	£250
	£250 approved

	(xii)
The Sudanese  Community Club
	Contribution towards running costs
	£593.45
	Refused

	(xiii)
Yemeni and Arab Cultural Centre
	Towards staffing, stationery and publicity costs
	£4,320
	Deferred pending further discussions between the  Centre and the Eccles Neighbourhood Manager

	(xiv)
Yemeni Community Action Group
	Towards staffing and stationery costs 
	£3,000
	£1,000 approved

	(xv)
Homestart Salford
	Towards cost of hospitality preparation course, and stationery and administration costs
	£1,974.94
	Deferred pending clarification as to number of families involved with the scheme based within the Eccles area, together with what overlap with the Sure Start initiative

	(xvi)
Holy Cross Luncheon Club
	Towards running costs
	£218.60
	Deferred pending further clarification being sought as to nature of activities to be funded by the application if successful

	(xvii)
Monton Over 60’s
	Towards running costs 
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xviii)
Apna Youth Group
	Towards running costs
	£3,014
	Refused

	(xix)
Ellesmere Park Community Association (Bingo)
	Towards running costs
	£1,382.40
	Refused

	(xx)
Ellesmere Park Community Association (Dance)
	Towards running costs
	£1,658
	Refused

	(xxi)
Southway Residents’ Association
	Towards transport costs
	£340
	Deferred pending information being received on previous grants received, and current investment income of the association

	(xxii)
Yemeni Community Association (YCA)
	Towards cost of day trip
	£450
	Refused


	23RD JULY, 2005

	(i)
Eccles Festival Committee
	Towards equipment, insurance and transport costs associated with staging of the Festival 2005
	£5,800
	£5,800 approved

	(ii)
Park Residents’ Association
	Towards purchase of computer consumables 
	£500
	£500 approved



John Matthew declared an interest in the application submitted by the Westwood Park Community Association as detailed above, in that he was a member of the association concerned, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon.


A request was also submitted seeking approval to funding totalling £4,687 from the voluntary sector revenue budget being made to the new Yemeni Community Centre based at 119 Liverpool Road, Eccles.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be endorsed.




(2) THAT approval be given to the £4,687 being made available to the new Yemeni Community Centre from the voluntary sector revenue budget.




(3) THAT Chris Sabinsky be invited to attend the next meeting of the Budget Group on 16th September, 2005, to provide a presentation in support of the application of Home Start, which had previously been deferred pending the submission of further information.

29.
POLLING STATIONS

The Chief Executive and Returning Officer submitted a report seeking the Committee’s views as to the adequacy, or otherwise, of the polling stations within the Eccles area. Members were advised that if they had any comments to make they should be directed to the Elections Office, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, by no later than 31st August, 2005.

30.
SALFORD - THE NORTH WEST SECRET GARDEN

Submitted a letter from the Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company providing details of the draft Vision and Strategic Regeneration Framework which would be launched in July, a main part of which was the focus on the revitalisation of the waterways, green space and historic buildings within the City.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

31.
SALFORD ROYAL HOSPITALS - NHS FOUNDATION TRUST APPLICATION

A report was submitted indicating that the Salford Royal Hospitals were applying to become a NHS Foundation Trust, which it was believed would help provide better care for patients and enhance its abilities as a teaching hospital.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

32.
ECCLES FRIENDSHIP FESTIVAL 2005

The Committee viewed a video presentation which highlighted the events of the Eccles Friendship Festival held in 2004, and were reminded that the 2005 festival would be held on 10th and 11th September.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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